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Background:

Early July, the Planning Division and I received a petition signed by over

197 homeowners in the Kilgore Road, Darlene Drive, and Charles E Limpus

Road neighborhoods, requesting to preserve their R-CE zoning designation.

Overall, we saw a misunderstanding in the process by residents. As a result

of these concerns, a Vision 2050 community meeting was held on July 25,

2024 to review the proposed zoning changes.

This process made residents aware of the potential risks lot splits pose to

the rural/suburban lifestyle residents currently enjoy. After hearing

resident concerns about preserving the rural nature of the community, we

want to establish permanent protections that will supersede whatever

comprehensive plan changes may come in the future.

CR: Request to Establish a Rural Enclave
















